

## TRUCKEE TAHOE AIRPORT DISTRICT 10356 Truckee Airport Rd. Truckee, CA 96161 (530) 587-4119 tel (530) 587-2984 fax WWW.TRUCKEETAHOEAIRPORT.COM

**DIRECTORS** 

DAVID DIAMOND MARY HETHERINGTON TERESA O'DETTE KATHRYN ROHLF **RICK STEPHENS** 

Mr. Barry Franklin Civil Engineer/ Program Manager Federal Aviation Administration Airports District Office

Subject:

Truckee Tahoe Airport

Reconstruct Runway 2-20 with Airfield Marking and Lighting

AIP No. 3-06-0262-046-2023

Abstract of Bids and Application for AIP Grant

## Dear Mr. Franklin:

Bids were opened on Wednesday, March 29, 2023, for the Reconstruct Runway 2-20 with Airfield Marking and Lighting project at Truckee Tahoe Airport, Truckee, Nevada County, California. Three bids were received. A copy of the Abstract of Bids is attached.

Mercer-Fraser Company was the low bidder with a total bid of \$6,492,002 which is \$1,306,027 (25%) above the Engineer's Estimate. It will be noted that the low bidder made a few minor multiplication errors in Items 48, 49, and 50. These have been corrected and noted on the Abstract of Bids. The final FAA funding amount is now \$6,216,302, as shown below.

The Truckee Tahoe Airport District is desirous of awarding the contract for this project to Mercer Fraser in the amount of \$6,492,002. The estimated total cost of the project is as follows:

Construction Cost:	\$6,492,002.00
Administration	50,000.00
Design Engineering through Bidding and Award	12,000.00
Engineering Design During Construction/Final Closeout	96,000.00
Resident Engineering, Testing and Inspection	257,000.00
Total Project Cost	\$6,907,002.00
F.A.A. Participation – Entitlement/Discretionary	\$6,216,302.00
Sponsor Local Match + State Matching Grant	\$690,700.00

We have enclosed the Application for Federal Assistance to reflect the above costs.

3/30/2023

The District requests FAA execution of an AIP grant for this project based on costs shown above. We enclose a copy of the total bid proposal of the apparent low bidder. Your early review of the attached documents and submittal of an F.A.A. grant agreement will be appreciated.

Sincerely,

Robb Etnyre

General Manager

**Enclosures**